
Sheshequin Township

Minutes

May 15th, 2023 Regular Meeting

Chairman Lafy opened the meeting at 6:30pm  

Attendees, Chairman Kurt D. Lafy, Vice-chair Aaron Holdren, Road Master and Supervisor John Smith, 

and Lori Kepner, Secretary.  Guests present were, Brandy Smith, Laura Hewitt, Robert Souder and 

Melinda Souder.  Brandi Smith would like to see the Township create a township Facebook and she is 

willing to create it for the Township.  Holdren made a motion to approve Brandy Smith to create a 

Sheshequin Township Facebook and have it up as a trail run for a year.  Lafy seconded and all agreed.  

She will get a presentation together to present to the board for review at the next Township Meeting.  

Laura Hewitt suggested we hire a laborer for now and not a CDL driver until we can find someone in the 

future.  She suggested we need someone to do manual labor.  The board discussed that idea and will 

discuss it further at a later date.  The Souder were present to discuss the outside wood stove burning 

next to their property.  It creates horrible smells and smoke at all hours of the day.  They would like the 

township to see if there is anything that we can do to help their situation out.  Lafy will call DEP and 

discuss the situation with them and get back to the Souder’s with an answer.  HOLDREN made a motion 

to approve the April 17th, 2023 Regular meeting minutes.  Smith Second.  3 Yeas

The road master gave his verbal road report.   There is nothing new to report on the EMC, Fire Dept. or 

the website.  The board will continue to address the issue with the vehicles within the Township Right of

way along Spaulding Road and discuss at a later date.   Lafy is going to a County meeting on 5/16/23 at 

6pm to look into more information on solar ordinances and address questions he has and will report 

back to the Township.  There were no subdivisions to report.   There have been no applications for the 

new employee/road crew position.   Smith and Lafy each received a quote for the tree removal at Black 

Cemetery.  They both need further information before the board makes a decision on who will do the 

work.  It will be tabled for now until the next meeting.  

Lafy moved to accept the treasurer’s report. Smith second.  3 Yeas.  

Our next meeting will be on June 19th, 2023 at 6:30pm.    

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 


